6 June 2002

Mr. Jeffrey Crook Chime Master Systems PO Box 936 Lancaster, Ohio 43130

On 27 May, the members of the Grosse Pointe Yacht Club observed Memorial Day with our traditional ceremony honoring our national heroes. During the assembly of more than several hundred Club members and guests, following the blessing of our harbor and fleet, Commodore Carl Rashid activated our new Chime Master Systems tower bell controller.

Our members were delighted with the sound of our tower bell striking *ships' time* and, needless to say, I was delighted to have this project finally brought to such a successful conclusion.

Jeff, I do want to thank you for your assistance in bringing the voice of our Meneely bell back to life. Your advice, along with your technical and installation skills, was particularly appreciated.

Best regards,



enclosure: